EXECUTIVE

RODUCED AT THE NATIONAL ARCHIVE

F08
DI 2/5751
F02/C0
PP 10-7

June 14, 1971

Dear Mr. Katsura:

Your kind letter of May 15 has come to my attention and I wanted to tell you how much I appreciated your thoughtfulness in writing me about Ambassador Kennedy's recent visit as well as your gracious comments about my daughter's marriage.

The Ambassador and I have discussed the needs of your people and the particular problems caused by the cruel destruction of Typhoon Amy. As you know, I have already taken steps to provide emergency relief assistance to Truk, and you may be assured of my continued personal interest in working with you toward an even better future for all the citizens of Micronesia.

With my best wishes,

Sincerely,

BICHARD SILOR

Honorable Hermes Katsura
Speaker
Truk District Legislature
Moen Island, Truk District
Eastern Carolina Islands 96942

RN:KJ:mec

RECEIVED

JUN 15 J71

CENTRAL FILES